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From the President: 

 
 
Welcome to the 40th Edition of the Sub Branch Newsletter.  It doesn’t seem that 
long ago that the Newsletter was born, with then Committeeman Keith Bailey at 
the helm.  Our first Edition was February 2015 and, looking back at that very 
first Newsletter, I think that we have grown and come a long way since then, 
with more informative and interesting information being included, as well as a 
few smiles along the way!  I hope that you will continue to enjoy our monthly 
Newsletter. 
 
Our new Newsletter Co-ordinator, Ian Collier, is always keen to hear your 
feedback or ideas on items of interest for inclusion.  If you happen to miss out 
on your paper copy each monthly Newsletter is put on our webpage for all to 
view. 
 
Planning is well under way for our Remembrance Day Service which will include 
a National Servicemen’s Service and Dedication Service for the two bronze 
statues.  The Sub Branch is proud to have, as our special guest, the great-great-
great granddaughter of WW1 Lone Pine Victoria Cross recipient, Captain Alfred 
John Shout.  I have been advised by the family that there will be three 
generations of Shout descendants in attendance at this important 
Remembrance Day service. 
 
The Sub Branch is in regular contact with the manufacturer of the two bronze 
statues, and production is on track for them to be in place on the cenotaph in 
mid-October, well in time for our Remembrance Day Service on Sunday 11 
November 2018. 
 
Over the last few years, the Sub Branch Committee has been working on 
drawing up and implementing our Policies, Procedures and Forms and I am 
pleased to report that these are now all complete.  We are one of a minority 
number of Sub Branches who has their Policies and Procedures in place. We also 
have an accurate record of all veterans whose ashes are interred at the 
Memorial Gardens, their plot numbers and an ongoing total of interments.  This 



has taken an enormous amount of time and effort to get to the point where we 
are now at, and it leaves the Sub Branch in very good stead for the future.  
 
RSL New South Wales has advised that the Extraordinary 2018 Congress will be 
held in Sydney at the Wesley Conference Centre on Tuesday 4 December 2018, 
for one day only.  Representation from this Sub Branch will be in attendance. 
 
We have had advice from the manufacturers that the two bronze statues are in 
the final stages of production, with just some minor tweaking to be done prior 
to delivery and installation.  Photos of the statues are shown below.  I am sure 
that, when installed, will be a wonderful asset for our upgraded cenotaph 
gardens. 
 

  
 
On Saturday, 18 August, I attended the Vietnam Veterans’ Memorial Day Service 
at Vietnam Veterans Keith Payne VC Hostel Ltd where I was invited to be Guest 
Speaker.  The service was very well attended by Sub Branch Committee and 
members.  Vice President Tom Hobbs laid a wreath on behalf of the Sub Branch.  



 

 
Representatives from Tuggerah Lakes Secondary School. MC Greg Smith & 

Toukley RSL Sub Branch President Bob Wilson at the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Service 
at Vietnam Veterans Keith Payne VC Hostel Memorial Chapel 

 
I also attended a service at Doyalson Wyee RSL Club on the following day.  A 
wreath was laid on behalf of the Sub Branch.   
 
 



 
Wreaths laid on the cenotaph at Doyalson-Wyee RSL  

Following the service on Sunday 19 August 2018 

It was an honour to be able to attend both of these important services to 
remember the Vietnam veterans who served, but especially the 521 who paid 
the supreme sacrifice on active duty in the Vietnam War from 1962-1972. 
 
 
Bob Wilson 
President 
 
 

NEW SUB BRANCH MEMBERS 
 

Welcome to the following new Sub Branch Members: 
 

David WATTS 
 

******* 
 

TRANSFERS IN 



 
 

James Bridge 
 

Terence Parsons 
INTERMENT OF ASHES AT THE CENOTAPH MEMORIAL GARDENS 

 
Colin Maurice DOCKER – 2 August 2018 

 

 
 

Lest We Forget 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

 
 

Sub Branch General Meetings are held on the first Monday of each month, 
At 10.00am, upstairs in Club Toukley RSL, with the exception of January. 

All Members are invited to attend. 
 

Sunday 11 November 2018 Remembrance Day/Centenary of 
the signing of the 
Armistice/Dedication Service for 
the two bronze statues at the 
cenotaph 

Sunday 16 December 2018 – 11.00am-
4.00pm 

Sub Branch Christmas Party 



February 2019 – Date to be advised Sub Branch AGM 

Thursday 25 April 2019 Anzac Day 
 

 

 
Keeping your Sub Branch Details Up to Date 

 

 
 
If you have recently moved, or your details have changed, please let the Sub 
Branch Office know so that we can update your address and contact details. 
 
This information is required so that we can send any correspondence and 
membership renewals to the correct address. 
 
Also, if you know of a member who has moved, either to another area or to an 
Aged Care Facility, please notify the Sub Branch Office. 
 
 

 

 
 

If you have an idea which you think could benefit or 
improve the Sub Branch, please put it in writing or speak 
to one of our Committee Members.   Remember that we 
are there to represent the members, so if you have any 

ideas, then please let us know. 
 
 

 
 

TRIVIA TIME 

 
1 The beaver is the national emblem of which country? 
2 How many players are there in a baseball team? 



3 The average human body contains how many pints of blood? 
4 Who was US President during World War 1? 
5 What kind of weapon is a falchion? 
6 Name the seventh planet from the sun. 
7 What colour is a Welsh poppy? 
8 Which sport does Constantino Rocca play? 
9 How many US Presidents have been assassinated while in office? 
10 What is Norma Jean Mortenson famously known as? 

 (Answers at the end of this Newsletter) 
 

******************** 

Information provided by NVN Management Victoria 
 

Late June to early July 2018 has been a historically memorable period for the 
RAN.  Before the Chief of Navy (VADM Tim Barrett AO, CSC, RAN) retired from 
the Navy on 6 July, he joined with the Prime Minister (Malcolm Turnbull), the 
Minister for Defence (Marise Payne) and the Defence Industry Minister 
(Christopher Pyne) on 29 June in Adelaide to formally announce that the Federal 
Government had chosen BAE Systems to build 9 highly-advanced ‘Type 26’ 
guided missile frigates (which the RAN will call the ‘Hunter Class’) to replace the 
8 ‘Anzac Class’ frigates in the late 2020s and beyond.  Being built in Australia, 
using Australian steel, and with a phased delivery schedule, this decision will not 
only enhance the lethality of the RAN’s surface combatant capabilities, but also 
transform Australia’s sovereign shipbuilding capabilities.   
 
Hunter Class FFG  
 
In a signal to all Navy personnel, VADM Barrett said that the class name was 
chosen to reflect the tradition of naming RAN ships that promote Navy’s bond 
with the nation.  In this case, the first three ships of the Hunter class will proudly 
carry the names of three major Australian regions, all with strong historical 
maritime and naval ties.  
 The first batch of three will be named HMA Ships Flinders (II) (SA region named 
after explorer Captain Matthew Flinders - first circumnavigation of Australia and 
identified it as a continent); Hunter (NSW region named for Vice-Admiral John 
Hunter – first fleet Captain and 2nd Governor of NSW); and Tasman (state and 
sea named for explorer Abel Tasman – first known European explorer to reach 
Tasmania, New Zealand and Fiji).  



 
 The class name was specifically chosen for the alternate interpretation of a 
‘hunter’ personifying the role of the frigates as a submarine hunter, with the 
term embodying the pursuit of prey.   
 
"The replacement of our eight Anzac Class Frigates with nine frigates optimised 
for anti-submarine warfare…will significantly enhance the lethality of our 
surface combatant capabilities," CN said.   
 
CN also said that these ships will incorporate the leading edge Australian-
developed CEA phased array radar and the US Navy’s powerful Aegis combat 
management system.  And with an Australian interface developed by Saab 
Australia, the ‘Hunter Class' will be one of the most capable multi-role warships 
in the world.  They will have the capability to conduct a variety of missions 
independently, or as part of a task group, with sufficient range and endurance 
to operate effectively throughout the region.  They will also ensure that our 
interoperability as a joint force and with our allies will improve.  
 
As a responsible regional actor, Australia's future frigates will also have the 
flexibility to support non-warfare roles such as humanitarian assistance and 
disaster relief.   
 
 
Deepening Australia’s shipbuilding capability   
According to the Prime Minister, the AU$35 billion purchase and construction 
program provides a unique opportunity to not just strengthen but guarantee 
Australia's naval shipbuilding sovereignty.  
 
The ‘Hunter Class’ frigates will be built by ASC Shipbuilding at the Osborne Naval 
Shipyard in South Australia.  ASC Shipbuilding, currently wholly owned by the 
Commonwealth, will become a subsidiary of BAE Systems. This subsidiary status 
will ensure that BAE Systems is fully responsible and accountable for the timely 
delivery of the frigates and guarantees the work will be carried out by Australian 
workers and create Australian jobs.  
 
BAE Systems expects the Australian Industry Content (AIC) for the ‘Hunter Class’ 
build will be 65-70 per cent, which will create and secure thousands of jobs for 
decades.  As part of its commitment to developing Australia's sovereign 
shipbuilding capability, BAE Systems has prequalified over 500 Australian 



businesses from every state and territory to be in the ‘Hunter Class’ supply 
chain.  
 The build will draw on partners, including Rolls-Royce for example, which will 
provide the ‘Type 26’ power plant.  The Commonwealth government will retain 
a sovereign share in ASC Shipbuilding while BAE manages the program.  
 
At the end of the program the Commonwealth will resume complete ownership 
of ASC Shipbuilding, thereby ensuring the retention in Australia of intellectual 
property, a highly skilled workforce and the associated equipment.  
 
This will ensure that, by the conclusion of the frigate build, ASC Shipbuilding will 
be a strategic national asset capable of independently designing, developing and 
leading the construction of large, complex naval warships.  
 This agreement will not affect the Offshore Patrol Vessels, Air Warfare 
Destroyers, or the sustainment of the Collins Class submarines, and will not 
preclude ASC Group from pursuing future shipbuilding opportunities. 
 

 * * * * *  

A fellow is getting ready to tee off on the first hole when a second golfer 

approaches and asks if he can join him. The first says that he usually plays 

alone, but ... OK. They are even after the first two holes. The second bloke 

says, "We're about evenly matched, how about playing for five bucks a hole?" 

 

Reluctantly, the first fellow says he is not much for betting but, just to 

be companionable ... alright. The second bloke proceeds to wipe the course 

with him, easily winning the next 16 holes. As they are walking off the 

course, he is folding away the fellow's four crisp $20 notes into his wallet 

and confesses he is actually the pro at the neighbouring course and loves 

nothing more than picking on suckers. 

 

When the first fellow reveals in turn that he is the parish priest, the pro 

is flustered and apologetic, offering to return the money, but the priest 

refuses. "No," the priest says firmly. "You won fair and square and I was 

foolish to bet with you. You keep your winnings." 

 

"Is there anything I can do to make it up to you, Father?" the second bloke 



says. "Well, you could come to Mass on Sunday and make a donation. And, if 

you want to bring your mother and father along, I'll marry them." 

  

Garden Island Tours 

(Information provided by the State Secretary, RSL NSW) 
 

Members of the public are invited to attend tours of Garden Island, which are 
conducted by the Naval Historical Society of Australia on most Thursdays. The 
cost per person is $20.00.   
 
The tour includes areas within the secure precinct of Garden Island - which is 
not open to the public including the Kuttabul Memorial, the Garden Island 
Chapel, heritage buildings and the top of the Captain Cook Dock. 
 
Please note, there is quite a lot of walking involved and some stairs during the 
tour, so group members need to be relatively mobile. The tour is not suitable 
for visitors who utilise a wheelchair or walking frame.   
For security reasons, names of attendees must be submitted to the Naval 
Historical Society of Australia no later than one week before the tour. Photo 
identification such as a passport or driver licence will need to be presented on 
the day of the tour.   
 

****** 
 

USELESS FACTS 
 

Ants don’t sleep. 
The average person walks the equivalent of twice around the world in a lifetime. 
A full-grown pumpkin has about 24 kms of roots. 
Four men in history of boxing have been knocked out in the first eleven seconds 
of the first round. 
The soldiers of World War 1 were the first people to use the modern flushing 
toilet.  The inventor:  Thomas Crapper. 
Thomas Edison was afraid of the dark (hence the light bulb). 
Elephants can’t jump. 
A shark is the only fish that can blink with both eyes. 
Almonds are a member of the peach family. 



No piece of paper can be folded more than seven times. 
 
 
 

********* 
In the end, it's not the years in your life that count.  

It's the life in your  years  - Abraham Lincoln 

 



 
 
 

As you get older three things happen. The first is your memory goes, and I can't 
remember the other two - Sir Norman Wisdom 

 
 



Upcoming Toukley RSL Sub Branch Bus Trips 
 

 
 
Sunday 16th September - Yarramalong Spring Fair 
Bus leaves at 09.00 hrs Cost $5 pp entry into Yarramalong Showground 
We travel to Yarramalong to visit the Spring Fair. Places of interest on the way 
include Alison Homestead, Wyong Cheese and Chocolate Factory and the tree 
Tops Adventure Park. Along the Yarramalong Valley we will view the individual 
entries to the annual Scarecrow Competition. 
Then we visit the showground to watch, Wood Chopping, Boil the Billy Comp, 
Wife Carrying Husband Comp, etc, etc.This trip is fully booked. 
 
Friday 26th October - INVICTUS Games, Sydney Athletic Stadium. 
Bus leaves RSL at 08.00hrs. Cost = $15 per person entry into Stadium.  
(Money will be collected prior to day trip) 
Watch Track and Field events, like: 100, 200 and 1500 metres races, Discus, 
Shotput and Long jump events. 
 
If you have any queries regarding bus trips, please see Committeeman Bob 
Swift.   

 

Trivia Answers 

How did you go?? 
 

1 Canada 
2 Nine 

3 Nine 

4 Woodrow Wilson 

5 A sword 

6 Uranus 

7 Yellow 

8 Golf 

9 Four 

10 Marilyn Monroe 

 



 
************ 

Bus Trip to Newcastle Museum 

On Friday 17th August, members of the Sub Branch and a few wives visited the museum at 

Honeysuckle Dockland, Newcastle. 

We arrived at Honeysuckle on a beautiful sunny day and in time for morning tea at a cafe 

overlooking the harbour.  

For those who haven’t visited this area for a few years they will see major changes that 

have taken place and with the construction of the Light Rail, are still taking place. 

The museum is free to visitors and presents a great way of getting to know the city, the 

area and its history. 

The displays featured much of the recent 

history of the Industries and Firms that started 

in this area and were major employers. Firms 

like Arnott’s Biscuits, Lysaght Steel, Bonds 

Clothing and BHP.  

The BHP exhibition is particularly spectacular 

with machinery and plant from the old 

steelworks being used in a sound and light 

display.Huge steel receptacles previously used 

for melting iron and moving liquid molten 

steel are lowered from the roof and move across in front of the visitors. This is all 

accompanied by a narration with actual sounds and lighting effects. 

The whole demonstration gave some idea of what it was like to work in the Foundry or 

Rolling Mills with the tremendous noise and spectacular fireworks from the molten steel 

being poured to make Billets and Ingots. 

It was a short (approx... 20 minutes) but awe inspiring and amazing display.  

After leaving the museum we travelled to Swansea Workers Club for lunch. 

 They provide a varied and plentiful smorgasbord for the sum of $15 per concession card 

holder. It was GREAT FOOD and GREAT Value 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

So 

Some well known faces 

Some characters even got to live a lifelong dream 

of being a Tram Conductor shouting “ALL ABOARD” 

and “Have your fares ready ! 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 

Daylight Saving  
 

 
Daylight Saving begins at 2.00am on Sunday 7 October 2018 

And ends 2.00am on Sunday 7 April 2019 
So 

TOUKLEY RSL SUB BRANCH 
 
Patron: 
 
President: 
 
Vice Presidents: 
 
 

 
Karen McNamara 
 
Bob Wilson 
 
Tom Hobbs 
George Meier 
 



Secretary: 
 
Treasurer: 
 
Committee: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Telephone: 
 
Fax: 
 
Pensions & Welfare: 
Bob Williamson (Welfare) 
Graham Tredinnick (Welfare) 
Bob Swift (Welfare) 
Stephen Edmunds (Welfare) 
 
 
 
Newsletter Co-ordinator: 
Phone: 
Email: 
 
 

Graham Tredinnick 
 
Milton Porter 
 
Ray Sutton 
Bob Swift 
Allan Love 
Ian Collier 
Brian Murphy 
Stephen Edmunds 
 
4396.4855 
 
4396.9310 
 
4396.8807 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ian Collier 
0412 265 623 
ianpamcoll@aapt.net.au  

 
 


